Minutes of FRA Public Meeting
19th May, 2018
1. Welcome and introductions-Alan Jocelyn

2. Improvements to the Village Hall-David Summerhill: The sum allocated to the hall from the Section.106 is index linked so continually changes. As of today, it stands at £351k. During 2017, the Village Hall sought the opinion of local residents over a range of issues related to possible improvements to the hall. Following this consultation, the Cttee has started to put together plans for improvements to the hall and have already undertaken some improvements from the current budget. 

Work already completed include the installation of a new fire alarm system, damp proofing to the original front porch and new low energy lighting to the main hall. The Cttee are now looking at the replacement of the entrance canopy and lobby, updating the disabled loo, further upgrades to the lighting, introducing storage for cycles and bins, boundary knee rail fencing to the parking area, purchasing new lighter furniture, improved sound proofing/insulation and double glazing the windows. The latter will help to reduce the noise produced by hirers, which can affect those who live locally.

            It was made clear that the men’s snooker club, the Black Hut, is a separate 

            legal entity and is not on land owned, or managed, by the village hall.

            Options considered, but not currently being progressed, include large 
            extensions, new access roads, external seating/BBQ area. In the discussion, 
            Carol Thorne mentioned that it is planned to allocate space for BBQs on
            the Common, near the School. 

3. The next stages of the development of the old hospital site-Dan Bramwell: Dan Bramwell had to speak at speed as he had shortly to go to another engagement. Points he made included proposed development of land to include a new cricket pitch, tennis courts, a children’s play area, a croquet lawn and a petanque court. Redrow is not due to finish all the work it is undertaking until 2023. He will keep local residents informed through the Frenchay Community News and on the website. 

4. The new Health and Social Care facilities: David Jarrett was due to speak to this but sent his apologies that, at the last minute, he was not able to do so. He will be sending the text he was going to use to Alan Jocelyn who will circulate it to members of FRA (see below).
5. Local and Parish Council Elections. May 2019: would you like FRA to participate?-Ronnie Barber: Ronnie Barber explained that the thinking behind this suggestion is the fact that FRA is often not recognised as an official organisation because it has not been included in a ‘official election processes’. This despite the fact that, under the Localism Act, it should be so recognised because of its large membership of over 1100 local residents. It would be proposed that any such candidates for Parish Councillors would be independent of any political party. As regards Local Councillors, these are usually members of such parties. In the discussion, Carol Thorne made the point that any Councillor attached to an organisation with strongly stated views on a subject would be expected to leave the room if the topic came up for consideration. 
Ronnie made two proposals, which were seconded by – identity lost. 
1. That ‘FRA fields one, or more, candidates for the position of Parish Councillors in Frenchay’ 
and the second

2. That ‘FRA fields one candidate for the position of Local Councillor for the Frenchay ward’. 
Both of these were submitted to vote by a show of hands and each was carried by large majorities.
6. Reducing speeding vehicles through the village-Ian Potter: Forming Community
      Speed Watches can be effective in reducing speeding and it is intended to introduce 

      CSW in Frenchay. Volunteers are needed for this who will receive training by the 

      police including the use of equipment but the technology is not difficult. It is 

      anticipated that volunteers will only be needed for an hour, or so, once a month. In 

      addition, other traffic calming measures are to be introduced by Mark Evans, and 

      colleagues, part funded by Section 106 money and part by Redrow.
7. How the Welcome Packs have been welcomed, an update-Adrian Collins: Twenty-one new houses on the old hospital site have been completed and are occupied and there will be 40 more in 2018. The packs have been given to residents occupying these houses and to other new residents who have all been very much appreciative of the warmth with which they have been received into the community.

8. New data privacy laws-FRA’s policy-Adrian Collins: Information concerning FRA 

and the General Data Protection Regulations (GDP) had previously been circulated. Adrian reiterated that FRA will not show an individual’s data elsewhere and that every member has a right to erasure, and to access the data FRA have on them.  

9. Status and future of CLIC Cottage-Alan Jocelyn: The cottage has been 
      unoccupied for several years and is deteriorating. The new owner, Charlie Dobson, 
      has submitted a proposal for alterations, including a stone extension, which was 
      turned down by the South Glos planners in favour of a conservatory type extension. 
      Charlie is planning to appeal about this decision and is seeking a ‘Statement of 
      Community Involvement’ to accompany his appeal. A two-part proposal was, 
      therefore, put to the meeting:


1. ‘Do you support the application to bring the vacant building back into use as a

       dwelling house, with an extension’

      2. ‘If you do support the application would you rather see

A) A Modern design

Or

B) A design that is in keeping with the conservation area

Item 1 was unanimously agreed

Item 2B was similarly unanimously agreed
10. A Therapy Garden for BIRU-Beth Watters: Beth Watters works at the BIRU and 
      introduced the idea of ‘ecotherapy’ whereby there is evidence that provision of 
      peaceful place(s) outdoors is of value in treating a range of conditions in which 
      respect a space has been identified between the BIRYU and Frenchay Park Road for 
      development as a Therapy Garden. She has spoken with a number of organisations, 
      such as the WWT, for help with the project. Progress has been slow, partly due to the 
      poor condition of the soil. They are hoping for volunteers for help with the project 
      who will need induction training and DBS checks and is planning to set up a ‘Friends
      of Garden Group’.
11. Invitation to the first ‘Pond Party’-Tony Joiner: Tony was abundant in his praise
      for the volunteers who have worked on Becks Pool, in all weathers, quite often by 
      themselves. They did essential ground work, prior to calling in professional tree 
      surgeons, and his calculation was that they had put in more than 1000 hours work and 
      saved about £15k by their efforts. There is still a lot of work to do such as 
      refurbishing the two existing seats, installing a new (sponsored) one, setting up an
      information notice board, planting (also needing sponsors) and further dredging. The 
      total income for the Pond was £45,247 and the current balance is £16,163, much of 
      which will be needed to maintain the Pond which is now under the care of the FRA 
‘Community Interest Company’. There is to be a party on the afternoon of Saturday, 22 September, one of the features of which will be children pulling in a new Duck House. In the discussion that followed, tribute was paid to Bob Woodward, not only for his work in relation to the Becks Pool, but for everything else he has done for FRA.
12. Ronnie Barber thanked Tony Joiner and closed the meeting   
Proposed:





Seconded:

Signed:





             Date:
From David Jarrett
Area Director – South Gloucestershire
NHS Bristol, North Somerset & South Gloucestershire CCG
South Plaza
Marlborough Street
Bristol
BS1 3NX
To confirm the current position with the 3Rs programme and the development at Frenchay, the Governing Body approved the following recommendations at its meeting in April:
 
- The preferred option to deliver a new model of care for rehabilitation, reablement and recovery services for the people of South Gloucestershire, including:
 
o A centre of excellence for intensive rehabilitation in 40-50 beds co-located within a new build residential/nursing home facility at Frenchay (70-80 units in total, subject to planning permission) 
o An enhanced primary and community care hub (subject to completion of the full business case), co-located with a new build residential/nursing home facility at Thornbury (70-80 units, subject to planning permission). This would include a dedicated frailty unit offering a ‘one-stop shop’ proactive service for frail and older people to keep them as healthy and independent as possible, alongside a 6-10 bedded unit providing short term support for people to avoid or recover from hospital admission. 
o Reinvestment in rehabilitation support for people in their own homes
 
- The CCG retains the option to flex the number of beds by purchasing short term additional capacity on either site
- Clinical service provision is delivered through the reprocurement of Adult Community Health Services (separate programme)
- The CCG seeks to partner with South Gloucestershire Council and agrees to request that the Council acts as lead commissioner for the new build residential/nursing home facilities required.
 
The CCG has subsequently made the request to the council to act as lead commissioner for the project and it will be making its decision at a cabinet meeting on 4thJune.
